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workout facilities are open 24-hours a day and 
include: weight room, swimming pool, locker rooms 
and showers, steam bath, tennis court, racquetball 
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field. LAPRAAC participates in 52 different sports 
throughout the year, including the Annual United 
States Police & Fire Championships and the bi-yearly 
World Police & Fire Games, and sponsors two major 
annual athletic events; Baker to Vegas Challenge Cup 
Relay; and the Police Memorial Relay Race. 
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Police Revolver and Athletic Club.  All rights reserved.

E-mail Addresses:
General Manager: rcrane@lapraac.com
Retail Operations Manager: drhoades@lapraac.com
Gun Store Manager: aduenas@lapraac.com
Member Services Coordinator: bginn@lapraac.com
Food Service Director: quezada-michael@aramark.com
Catering Manager: kirokian-maida@aramark.com

The Los Angeles Police Revolver and Athletic 
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80 years ago by Los Angeles Police Officers as 
a training facility. LAPRAAC, located at the 
Los Angeles Police Elysian Park Academy, is 
full of Los Angeles Police Department history 
and is the social outlet and fitness arm of the 
LAPD.  LAPRAAC is governed by a Board of 
Directors comprised of sworn police officers 
elected by the membership.
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MESSAGE FROM THE President
By Steve Estrada

Hello everybody,

On behalf of the Board of 
Directors, we hope you 
all had safe and happy 
holidays.  Three months 
have passed in 2018 and 
Baker to Vegas is here.  The 
Baker to Vegas Committee, 
headed by Chairman Rick 
Santos and Chuck Foote, 
have put together another 
outstanding race.  The 
start of March Madness 
coincides with the B2V race 
this year and the Westgate 
is a top spot for the Sports 
Book during the college 
basketball championships.  
LAPRAAC has sold out 
its allotted rooms at the 
Westgate and we are set for 
the race and the ceremony.

For your information, I 
have assigned a Security 

Committee, Chaired by 
Director Ruben Holguin, 
to oversee the safety of the 
race.  Due to the incident at 
the Mandalay Bay, LAPRAAC 
is taking all the necessary 
precautions for a safe 
and secure race.  Director 
Holguin and his team have 
met with the involved Law 
Enforcement Agencies and 
Hotel Security to consider all 
options for a safe event.  We 
will keep everybody up to 
date as we move closer to the 
race.

The USPFWG (United 
States Police and Fire 
Winter Games) are a thing 
of the past now.  But, our 
Ski and Snowboard Team 
Captain Mike Braun started 
a new event in its place 
this year.  The “LAPRAAC 
Winter Invitational” at 
Mammoth Mountain, 
took place February 25-
27, 2018.  The event went 
great with approximately 
70 participants.  Looks like 
the event was a success and 
plans are to continue it next 
year.   Mike has put in a lot 
of work for all you skiers 
and snowboarders, so get 
involved with your Clubs new 
winter event.

Can it be that we are talking 
baseball already too….!!!  
Yes, opening day is March 
29th and LAPRAAC will be 
hosting an Opening Day 
Tailgate Party at the Picnic 
Area and Athletic Field.  
Look for more on this on our 
social media and around the 
Academy grounds.  We look 
forward to another great 
event, much like the Law 
Enforcement Night that was 
held last year.

The Memorial Run will 
be held April 28th at the 
Elysian Park Academy 
facility.   We look for another 
great turnout from our 
membership in memory 
of our fallen brothers and 
sisters from this Department.  
It should be a nice day for the 
entire family.

The LAPRAAC Board of 
Directors welcomes Captain 
Tony Carranza who will be 
housed at the Elysian Park 
Facility.  We look forward 
to keeping a good working 
relationship with the new 
Captain and continuing our 
camaraderie with Captain 
Dan Randolph who is now 

the C/O of Training 
Division.

As I’ve stated in the 
past, LAPRAAC has had 
some problems with 
the City concerning the 
construction of the Elysian 
Park Facility, mainly 
the main building and 
Café.   Before my term is 
up the Club will engage 
in recouping the funds 
spent on what the City 
terms “not in the scope of 
construction”.  We have a 
laundry list of items that 
the City was contracted 
to do but the Club had to 
pick up the tab so there 
was a workable facility to 
have for the membership.  
The Club will keep you 
appraised of the outcomes 
during this matter.

A sincere thanks to the 
LAPRAAC Board of 
Directors and the entire 
LAPRAAC staff for two 
years of genuine hard 
work.  The Club is moving 
forward at the behest of its 
membership.

Stay safe out there.
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INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Lost and Found: Items found on the Academy grounds are turned in to the LAPRAAC 
Administrative Office. Business Hours are Monday - Friday, from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm.

Member Services: We are here to serve you, so please feel free to conact us with question, 
comments, or ideas! 323.221.5222 Ext. 202 or bginn@lapraac.com

LAPD Merchandise: Shop online: www.thelapara.com

Athletic Program: Interested in participating in a sport? Contact the Athletic Department 
at 323.221.5222 Ext. 219 or 228.

attention members: Below are a few things we would like members to keep in mind.
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Ruben Crane

LAPRAAC Newsletter 
– Starting with this edition 
we have moved away from 
printing and mailing the 
newsletter and moved it 
on-line.  I know some say 
it’s about time while others 
like to have the paper in 
hand when reading.  I 
too am one that typically 
prefers reading from a 
physical printed copy vs 

electronic reading.  So, you 
may wonder why we made 
that decision.  It simply 
comes down to economics 
and fiduciary responsibility.  
To produce and mail 11,000+ 
copies of the newsletter four 
times a year it costs over 
$50,000.  The LAPRAC 
Board of Directors and 
Management felt that, 
although the product we are 
delivering is important and 
necessary, it just doesn’t 
make sense to spend that 
kind of money when we 
can produce the same 
information for virtually 
no cost.  Now, if you are 
a diehard that wants your 
newsletter in print, we will 
still print a few hundred.  We 
will keep them stocked in the 
LAPRAAC Administration 
Office and in our news stand 
just outside the café.  Please 

feel free to pick one up next 
time you are up at the EP 
Academy.  Did you also 
know that we archive our 
newsletters on-line?  If you 
want to look at a past issue, 
please feel free to check 
out our web site at http://
lapraac.org/newsletter/.  
Do you want to be notified 
when a new edition is 
released?  If you do, you 
can signup for our e-mail 
notification by contacting 
Barbara Ginn at 323-221-
5222 x202 or emailing her 
at bginn@lapraac.com. 

On-line - We know there 
are many Officers that 
would like to buy LAPD 
and Baker to Vegas items 
but just can’t make it 
into the store for various 
reasons.  One solution to 
this is our web store.  

Message From The General manager
By Ruben Crane

Through our sister 
organization, LAPARA, we 
offer numerous LAPD and 
B2V items.  Please take 
a look at www.thelapara.
com/shop and see our 
wide selection of items.  
We do not offer guns or 
ammunition for sale, but 
we do offer cleaning items 
as well as accessories.

Elections - Our annual 
election for available Board 
of Director positions will 
be taking place in just a few 
short months.  If you are 
interested in running for 
an open position, please 
review the election notice 
inside this issue of the 
newsletter for additional 
details.  We will have 3 
positions available; all 
three are for active duty 
positions.

It’s Habit Forming
 It’s already been one 
month since around 40% 
of us made a New Year’s 
Resolution to change our 
habits in a more positive 
direction.  Traditionally, 
resolutions revolve around 
health (exercising more, 
losing weight) or some sort 
of goal setting (building the 
BBQ, finishing a degree). 
Whatever the resolution, 
the key to success appears 
to be the persistence of 
healthy habit formation.

Warren Buffet said, 
“Chains of habit are too 
light to be felt until they 

are too heavy to be broken.” 
When forming a new habit, 
keep in mind that another 
habit is being replaced. That 
is a good first step, as it 
allows us to have perspective 
when implementing the 
change we are looking to 
create. Habits become 
hardwired in our brain’s 
neural pathways; that’s why 
it is challenging to change 
them. However, change is 
possible.  Think of it as your 
drive to and from work. 
On the whole, the route is 
usually going to be the same. 
But where there is road 
construction, Waze steers 
you on a slightly different 
route.  If you stay on that 
path for long enough, it starts 
becoming more familiar and 
automatic, it becomes your 
new habit.  

A 2009 study by Lally and 
colleagues found that, on 
average, it takes about 66 
days before a practiced 
behavior becomes a new 
habit. For some, however, 
it took almost nine months 
to form a new habit. An 
interesting piece about the 
study was that although 
consistency is key to 
replacing an old habit with 
a new one, you could still 
miss a day or two without a 
problem.  Therefore, if you 
treat yourself to a cookie or 
ice cream after putting in 
30 days of healthy eating, 
you’ll be fine.  Be persistent 
and visualize your new 
habits taking shape.

For some, February 
marks the half way point 

to a new healthy habit. 
The challenge is to stop 
focusing on the number 
of days you’ve put in and, 
like the slogan for Nike 
– Just Do It!  In less than 
a year, you’ll be happy 
with whatever skills you’ve 
gained or goals you’ve 
accomplished.

Specific treatment 
modalities, like cognitive-
behavioral therapy, can 
help people develop new, 
healthy habits.  

To learn more about 
healthy habit change and 
living a more meaningful 
or joyous life, please 
contact me or any of the 
BSS Psychologists at 213-
486-0790.

wellness corner
BYLINE: Raymond K. Hsu, PsyD, LAPD Behavioral Science Services





congratulations to the 2017 sports awards Winners

HALL OF FAME INDUCTEE
EDMUND RUSSELL

BRASS AWARD
MARC REINA

CHIEF’S AWARD
LAPD TENNIS TEAM

cITIZEN OF THE yEAR
STRAUSSNER SHERMAN

SPORTSPERSON/YEAR
STEPHANIE KRAJCHIR

LAPRAAC TROPHY
PADDLING PIGS

BOB BURKE TROPHY
77TH STREET AREA

bOB pULLARD tROPHY
DON TSUNAWAKI

id cOACH/YEAR
ALEJANDRO PINEDA

gRAND mASTER aTH/yEAR
PATRICIA LUEVANOS

MASTER ATH/YEAR
RICHARD FLORES

MASTER ATH/YEAR
SHANNON PAULSON

BAKER TO VEGAS AWARD
METRO B2V TEAM

SENIOR ATH/YEAR
JOSH ARIAS

SENIOR ATH/YEAR
DEIRDRE FONSECA

OPEN ATH/YEAR
DANIEL ROSALES



congratulations to the 2017 sports awards Winners

oPEN aTH/yEAR
sTEPHANIE wYSER

gOLF cLUB CHAMPION
TREVOR SCHULTZ

GOLF a fLIGHT cHAMP
jIM aNTENUCCI

gOLF b fLIGHT cHAMP
dONALD wALTHERS

GOLF C FLIGHT CHAMP
KYLE REMOLINO

GOLF D FLIGHT CHAMP
JOSEPH RAMIREZ

TEAM GROSS CHAMPION
CENTRAL DIVISION

LARRY MOORE
“B” FLIGHT SOFTBALL CHAMPIONS

HOLLYWOOD

RED DAVIS
“A” FLIGHT SOFTBALL CHAMPIONS

WILSHIRE

INTRA-DEPARTMENTAL DANNY ROBERTS
“D” LEAGUE BASKETBALL CHAMPS

SOUTHEAST

INTRA-DEPARTMENTAL AL NELSON
“A” LEAGUE BASKETBALL CHAMPS

PACIFIC

INTRA-DEPARTMENTAL ANITA ORTEGA
“C NORTH” LEAGUE BASKETBALL CHAMPS

PACIFIC

INTRA-DEPARTMENTAL STERLING GORDON
“C SOUTH” LEAGUE BASKETBALL CHAMPS

TOPANGA



Monday (D) Tuesday (C) Wednesday (A) Thursday (B)
1-Command 1-Northeast 1-Pacific #1 1-Pacific #2
2-Wilshire 2-West LA 2-USC #1 2-Topanga
3-Women’s Team 3-Pacific #3 3-Northeast 3-Metro
4-77th #2 4-Hollenbeck 4-OCB/CTD 4-Harbor

5-Newton 5-Rampart
6-FID 6-Hollywood
7-USA #2 7-Southeast
8-Southwest 8-Olympic
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News From The Athletic Department
By Lucy Banuelos Athletic Director

Lucy Banuelos

Basketball - Intra-departmental League Ends with a Pacific Sweep 
While Wilshire defeats Command Staff in a great showdown. 

The D League season ended with Command Staff entering the playoff’s as the #1 seed. The 
D League and A League played in a traditional double elimination tournament. While the C 
& B League played a round robin tournament for the first time. 

Wilshire’s team lead by Coach Perry Jones came out on top as Championship and beat 
Command Staff in a competitive match up last month. Northeast led by Steve Rodriguez 
entered the playoffs as the #1 seed for the C League. Pacific’s C League team was led by 
Coach Celina Robles and Pacific’s B & A Team was coached by Coach Robert Reynolds who 
both swept ended up as Champions in their respective leagues.
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Softball - Intra-departmental League Teams are set to strike back this spring. . . .here 
are your teams:

Final schedules can be found www.quickscores.com/lapraac (Los Angeles Police Revolver And Athletic Club)

Central PAB/FID Foothill
Harbor Pacific North Hollywood
Hollenbeck Rampart Topanga
Hollywood B 77th Valley Traffic
Metro #1 Southeast Van Nuys
Metro #2 South Traffic West LA
Newton Southwest Hollywood A
Northeast Wilshire Hollywood C

Bench Press Competition

Are you ready to compete in the Spring 2018 Bench Press Competition? Want to show off how strong you are? Well, 
don’t wait! The date of the competition is set for Friday, April 13, 2018.
For more information contact the Athletic Department.  Reserve your spot.  Download the information by visiting us 
online at www.lapraac.org or contact us via phone at 323-221-5222 ext 228. 

Congratulations to the winners and all the teams that made the year lot’s of fun.
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Memorial Run

LAPRAAC and the Memorial Run committee are working very hard to make this event special.  Save the Date – Saturday, 
April 28th.  The running course will begin and end at the Elysian Police Academy.  Support this charity event and join us 
in raising money for our past fallen officers families.  Invite your family and friends for a fun day filled with food, music, 
kid games and a race to remember.  We are currently accepting entry fee payments.  If you plan to run individually, with a 
team, or as a platoon hurry and sign up! Download the entry form on our website www.lapraac.org  or contact the Athletic 
Department at 323-221-5222 Ext 228.  

Shot Callers

December is always the 
month of giving, and the 
“Shot Callers” softball 
team did just that!  The 
team participated in the 
2nd annual Ricky Galvez 
Softball tournament.    
The tournament honors 
Downey Police Officer, 
Ricky Galvez who was 
killed in the line of 
duty back in 2015.  The 

fundraiser is promoted by the 
Downey Police Department 
and is dedicated to 

honor one of our own peace 
officers.  All of the proceeds 
go directly to the community 

and the officer’s family.  This 
past December on the 15th 
the Shot Callers entered the 
tournament,  they played the 
Los Angeles Sheriff’s Men’s 
Central Jail team in the 
championship and WON!  

On behalf of LAPRAAC 
Athletics we extend warm 
Congratulations to the “Shot 
Callers” for their win, but 
more importantly for giving 
back to our community.

message from the b2v race director
By Rick Santos

Rick Santos

Greetings everyone and 
Happy 2018 from your 
2017-2018 Baker to Vegas 
Committee.  By the time 
this article finds you the 
race will be here.  As I am 
writing we have 275 teams 
registered for this year’s 
race.  

For those of you who have 
submitted your team’s 
logo it is on our website for 
all to see.  If you are not 
sure what I am referring 
to, send us your team’s 

artwork along with a link to 
your team’s home page and 
we will put it on our website 
under the “2018 Teams” tab. 

What is your why:

As I sit down to type this 
article I asked the age-old 
question, Why?  Why do we 
put our bodies through the 
grueling training we do?  
Why do we voluntarily come 
out to one of the World’s 
largest party cities just to 
run through the desert?  Is 
it for the “Belt Buckle?”  
Or maybe it’s to win that 
“mug” that we fill with our 
favorite beverage at the end 
of the race. I truly believe it’s 
because of the brotherhood 
we all share.  The love that 
we have for our teammates 
and the camaraderie that 
this race brings because of 
the mutual respect we have 
for one another.  Some of 

us run in remembrance of 
those we lost since our last 
race.  Some of us because 
of the rich history our 
department/divisional 
teams have had before us. 

I run for a few different 
reasons, one because of 
the record holding team of 
1996.  That was the year I 
came onto the department 
and I saw what it did to a 
division that cared about 
the race.  The pride I saw 
in the division left a lasting 
impression.  I also run 
because I have lost some 
friends along the way.     I 
have lost friends who 
were participants of this 
race and were there for 
me every year I was team 
captain and scrambling to 
find my 20 runners.  

Since last year’s race we 
have lost approximately 

100 Officer’s in the line of 
duty throughout our great 
Nation, maybe that is why 
you run.  Or maybe you are 
running to pay tribute to 
those who lost their life on 
that tragic day in Las Vegas 
last October.  No matter 
what your reason make 
sure to hold on to it.  Keep 
that reason with you as you 
run through the desert.

Thank you

My Committee and I 
want to thank you for 
participating in this year’s 
race.  We understand that 
without your hard work 
and dedication to our event 
we would no longer have a 
Baker to Vegas Challenge 
Cup Relay.  Best of luck to 
all of you and safe travels.  
We will see you in Vegas.
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